Minutes from Schoharie County Conservation Association
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Meeting was held at the Middleburgh Rod & Gun Club March 27th beginning at 7:00 PM

Fellow Sportsmen & Sportswomen

*Attendance is needed from each club

for their input on club activities*


The meeting was called to order at 7:00. The Minutes and Treasurer’s report were both approved, motion by Bob Britton, second by Willy Karlu. We still have the SCCA hatpin available. To get a pin you must attend a SCCA meeting and be an associate SCCA member or a member of a dues paying club.

Still haven’t purchased the computer for the SCCA Secretary.  Will purchase after the election of new SCCA officers in April. Don’t forget. April is our annual meeting – Elections.    

SCCA has received confirmation from NYS DEC that the three applications from local youths to attend NYS DEC Camp this summer have been approved.   
The SCCA treasurer received a $1200 check from the Schoharie County Treasurer for our 2008-operating budget. Also received several annual dues from Association members over the past few months.  


SCCA has received confirmation from Schoharie County with the go a head to remove the 26 x 36 building on the land parcel in Esperance, which the County transferred to SCCA, which will be turned over to DEC for public fishing access.  Skeeter Coons has volunteered to bring in machinery to help excavate the building.  We will set up a date to assist him with this project.  Dave Wood will be POC. 


The canoe will be purchased in the next month for the annual raffle.  Senator Seward has again volunteered to donate two $100 gift certificates for two of the prizes.  

Guest Speaker - Norm McBride: Norm is the new NYS DEC Fish Manager for Region 4.  He reviewed some of the fish stocking for the area, discussing where the two-year-old fish were being stocked this year.  He was not receptive to the idea of taking some of the trout being stocked in the Schoharie Reservoir and stocking them in the holding pond near Cobleskill.  The members of SCCA felt that this would be better for the local sportsmen & women and especially the youth.  The Cobleskill holding pond is seeing a high activity of fishing. He stated that this would be the last year for the fish diary program on the Schoharie Creek. Looking Glass pond still needs to have the over flow cleaned out.  Norm was not in favor of the water release down the Schoharie Creek.  He felt that it was more valuable to send the water down through the Shokan Tunnel because of the high numbers of sportsmen fishing that stream.  May 14th will be considered for a FREE FISHING DAY. NO LICENSE REQUIRED. EVENT WILL BE HELD AT THE COBLESKILL HOLDING POND.  

2008 Fish Stocking for Schoharie County: On April 14th Dave Wood and Duke Mann were the only volunteers who showed up to assist NYS DEC with the fish stocking.  400 Brown trout were stocked in the Westkill stream; 180 Brown trout and 230 Rainbow trout were stocked in the Mallet Pond; 170 Brook trout, 180 Rainbow trout and 130 two-year-old brown trout were stocked in the Cobleskill Holding Pond; 1750 (50/50) Rainbow/Brown trout were stocked in the Schoharie Reservoir (above the Gilboa Dam).

 
Sportsmen & Sportswomen –The Broader Picture:  Dave Wood, Bill Nelson, and Mike Zeh attended a Sportsmen Caucuses in Albany on April 16.  This event was funded by the National Wild Turkey Federation.  Some of the information provided were there are 1.2 million Hunters & Anglers who live in New York State.  NYS ranks 18th nationally for number of resident sportsmen, and 1 out of 12 residents hunt or fish.  Nationwide polling indicates that a huge majority of all sportsmen consider themselves “likely voters” and 8 in 10 say that a candidate’s position on sportsmen’s issues is important in determining whom they will vote for. Sportsmen as an Economic Force spent $1.8 Billion on their passion for the outdoors in the past year.  Hunters and anglers keep people working; not just in typical hunting & fishing jobs, but also in gas stations, retail, restaurants and hotels.  Not only does their spending generate jobs, it also generates state and local taxes, helping state government.  It creates an economic ripple effect reaching every corner and voting district of the state. Sportsmen manage the different wildlife species; deer, bear, beaver, coyote, fox, raccoon, muskrat, to name a few.  Without some control there would be more deer-car crashes, the river banks would be destroyed because of the over population of muskrats, beavers would flood thousands of acres to name just a few.  By the sportsmen paying for licenses the state benefits. The cost of managing wildlife across the country is extremely high.  Unlike other state government agencies, most fish & game departments receive little support from taxes paid by the general public. Instead, the majority of the operating funds come directly from the hunters & anglers.  License Fees generated $39 Million last year.  $15 million in excise taxes were paid from purchases of hunting equipment and ammunition, fishing and boating equipment, and motorboat fuel. All proceeds from excise taxes are divided among the 50 states wildlife agencies. Each state’s share is based on its land or water area and number of licensed sold to hunters & anglers. 

About the National Assembly of Sportsmen’s Caucuses (NASC): This organization unites state legislators in support of hunting, fishing, and trapping, as well as professional wildlife management, in the halls of state government.  NASC does this by forming state sportsmen’s caucuses within state legislatures; serving as a central and unifying source of information, model legislatures; and funding assistance for state sportsmen’s caucuses; and providing a venue for focused interaction and idea exchange among state caucuses, sportsmen’s groups, industry, media and allied interests.  NASC shares a unique relationship with state sportsmen’s caucuses in 34 states with affiliation of nearly 2,500 state legislators.   Web: www.statesportsmenlink.org. 

 PHONE: (202-543-6907) Mail: 110 North Carolina Avenue SE, Washington, DC 20003  

Scott Wells, Aquatic Biologist NYS DEC Region 4: New parking area for fishing access to Schoharie Creek near North Blenheim. (Description of Property) Site Location: township of Blenheim, Schoharie County, NY.  Parcel borders the right bank (with current) of lower Schoharie Creek (below Gilboa Res).   Stream is a seasonal trout fishery (spring) and a productive warm water fishery for smallmouth bass and walleye. Ownership History:  Parcel previously owned by Ralph L. King and sold to FEMA (spring 2007)

FEMA then transferred vacant parcel to town of Blenheim (summer 2007), Town proceeded to remove all facilities from property (fall 2007), DEC submits proposal for cooperative agreement between agencies (fall 2007) Access parking will be provided at existing driveway off St Hwy 30, Access shall be for cartop boat and fishing access only. Site Designation: DEC shall provide new SIGNAGE to identify the fishing access site at the roadway entrance; authorized/unauthorized activities; and current fishing regulations. Law Enforcement:

DEC (and local) authorities shall be notified of the new FAS and be requested to provide adequate on-site response and random inspections as necessary. Operation and Maintenance: (Recommendations by Stamford Fisheries) DEC shall assist in seasonal site maintenance and cleaning along with town, DEC proposes a natural landscape policy with minimal grass mowing, Site to be open year-round but without snow removal operations. Optional - Install large rocks around parking lot to prevent auto access to the stream. Special Use Conditions: (Recommendations by Stamford Fisheries) Site for Day-Use only, NO Camping allowed (optional) Car-top boat access allowed but no swimming permitted (optional) Provide NO refuse facilities; Designate site as ‘Carry in - Carry out’. Future site improvements may include: informational kiosk & access for disabled anglers
Carl Stefanik, Trustee–Schoharie Free Library: At the last meeting of the Schoharie Free Library, they talked about programs for the coming year.  Carl suggested a program on "Fishing in Schoharie County", which the board was pleased with.  He told them that he would talk to the SCCA and perhaps Trout Unlimited to see if they had a couple of knowledgeable sportsmen that would be interested in doing it (doesn't have to be a member of SCCA, but someone knowledgeable we might know).  He feels it would be great for SCCA to do something like this.  The library is open on Monday and Thursday evenings (6-9PM) and Saturdays (10AM-2PM).  If there is anyone who would be interested in some volunteering please let the club president or Carl know.  Thanks!

NYS Fish & Wildlife Management Board:  A three-day meeting was held in Albany Mar 27th, 28th & 29th.  The three resolutions voted on and passed by the board.  No. 1 – A Resolution to Create Equal Opportunities for Disable and Senior Hunters.  No. 2 - Resolution for Access to Car Top Boat Launches by Individuals with Disabilities or the Elderly.  No. 3 - A Resolution in Support of Continued Payment of Taxes on NYS Lands Managed as Open Space by NY State Department of Environmental Conservation & NY State Office of Parks, Recreation and Historic Preservation.  Elections were held. Chairman-Michael Zeh, Vice Chairman-Tom Grow, Secretary-Jack Cooper, CFAB Rep - Jim Bertram and a full executive board and planning board were elected.  Big issues concerning the board are Access & Habitat and Term Limits of board members.  A full report will be in next months SCCA Newsletter.

April 14th Wal-Mart Shocked the Firearms Industry: Wal-Mart announced they were joining the Mayors Against Illegal Guns coalition in signing that organization's Responsible Firearms Retailer Partnership, a ten-point agreement calling for a variety of controls in the sale of firearms. Those controls range from videotaping all firearms transactions and making those records available to law enforcement to an internal tracking system that would "flag" potential firearms purchasers who had bought firearms from Wal-Mart subsequently used in the commission of a crime. While industry officials are reeling from what they call a "blindside", retail observers confide the decision could reflect intent to eventually jettison the entire firearms category from Wal-Mart's product mix. In today's edition of The Outdoor Wire, editor Jim Shepherd takes an in-depth look at the decision, the response, and the possible implications of the decision. If you're not a subscriber to The Outdoor Wire, you can see today's edition by going to www.theoutdoorwire.com and clicking on the date 04/14/08 in the calendar on the right side of the page. While there, you might also want to sign up for your own subscription to The Outdoor Wire. 

DEC ACCEPTING APPLICATIONS FOR URBAN FORESTRY PROJECTS

Grants Will Add and Enhance Green Spaces In Cities Throughout the State
 SEQ CHAPTER \h \r 1For Release: Wednesday, April 9, 2008  Contact: Maureen Wren (518) 402-8000


Applications are now being accepted by the New York State Department of Environmental Conservation (DEC) for approximately $900,000 to support urban forestry projects across the state, Commissioner Pete Grannis announced today. DEC is seeking proposals for Urban and Community Forestry projects that will enhance New York’s urban landscapes with healthy trees and provide environmental, health, and economic benefits.


“Communities benefit greatly from new tree plantings and other healthy forest initiatives,” Commissioner Grannis said. “The new round of DEC grants is another opportunity to take part in this success and help further improve the environment and quality of life in urban centers.”


Trees, parks, and other green spaces offer numerous benefits in cities and other populated areas, such as creating wildlife habitat, aiding in brownfield restoration, increasing property values, and improving the quality of life residents and visitors.  Trees also help address a number of negative impacts in urban areas including water and air pollution, higher local temperatures caused by the “heat island effect”, energy use, stormwater run-off, and noise.  


Grants will be available to municipalities, public benefit corporations, public authorities, school districts and not-for-profit organizations that have a public ownership interest in the property or are acting on behalf of a public property owner. Grants will range from $2,500 to $75,000, depending on municipal population, with a 50/50 match requirement. Eligible projects include tree inventories and management plans, tree and shrub planting and maintenance, and green infrastructure projects including green roofs and rain gardens.  Additionally, $1,000 Quick Start Arbor Day grants - with no match requirement - will be available to help communities generate support for a tree program with an Arbor Day celebration.  Funds are made available from the state’s Environmental Protection Fund and will be managed and allocated by DEC.


The grant program complements DEC’s ongoing initiatives to address the issues of climate change, environmental degradation, environmental justice, and urban sprawl. 

Grant proposals should discuss the scope of work to be done, and how the project will provide environmental, economic, and/or social benefits in the community.  In selecting sites, appropriate consideration should be given to under-served neighborhoods, as well as targeting local environmental issues.  Applicants are encouraged to form regional partnerships and submit proposals that help to implement watershed protection and Smart Growth initiatives with green solutions.


DEC foresters are available to provide applicants with technical assistance (see contact information below).  DEC staff will review the completed grant applications and choose recipients based on established rating criteria.  Proposals will be evaluated on their cost effectiveness, projected benefits, use of recommended standards in implementation, community outreach, education, and support, and regional impact.


The grant application deadline is the close of business on June 4, 2008.  Applications may be obtained on the DEC website: http://www.dec.ny.gov/lands/5285.html or by mail to Urban Forestry, Division of Lands and Forests, NYSDEC, 625 Broadway, Albany, NY 12233-4253, or by phone at (518) 402-9425.

New York State Rifle & Pistol Association: Here are the results of Gun Control Day 04/14/2008:

1. A-76A, mandatory storage, passes 95-35.

2. A-829, child operated firearms, passes 86-46.

3. A-3447, expands definition of AP ammo, passes 85-40.

4. A-3451, expands COBIS, passes 79-49.

5. A-8700B, creates firearms disqualifications registry, passes 124-0 with no debate.

6. A-2868, disguised guns, passes 83-46.

7. A-6525A, gun dealer liability. Phil Boyle offered amendment, found not germane to bill, appealed decision. Amendment fails 83-52. Bill passes 85-53.

8. A-9819A, micro-stamping, passes 90-43.

9. A-7331A, semi-auto prohibition, passes 85-46.

10. A-2772A, .50 prohibition, passes 85-49.

The pro-gun side was much more animated than in previous years. Debate and voting took over 3 hours.

Speaking on the bills: Brian Kolb, Marc Butler, Greg Ball, Mike Cole, and Dan Burling. Explained their vote: Nancy Calhoun, Dan Burling, and Cliff Crouch. The only antis to speak on the bills were the sponsors. Michele Schimel was far and away the most shill with her prepared speech/diatribe. Steve Englebright, Charles Levine, Pat Eddington explained their vote on A-9819A. Matt Titone explained his vote on A-7331A. The proceedings were recorded and will NYSPA will post the audio on their website in the near future. 

Unrelated, A-10154A, requires state agencies and certain covered authorities to purchase handguns from "responsible" suppliers, was amended and resubmitted to Governmental Operations. 

Jacob J. Rieper, Legislative Director of NYSRPA - http://www.nysrpa.org 

These Bills only passed the NYS Assembly.  They will still need to pass in the NYS Senate.


Delaware County – NYS DEC Public Meeting: Results of the meeting, which was held in Delhi last month on March 27 concerning a Whitetail Deer Antler Restriction Program.  It is truly unfortunate that the Delaware County Federation will not support something that 80% -90% of the hunters that hunt in Delaware County want. It isn’t a good thing to have hunters fighting against hunters and we need to focus all our attention on the more threatening issues facing hunting today. Delaware County Federation should be the voice for all the hunters and fishermen in Delaware County and listen to their wants & needs.  There were some who want to form a coalition from Ulster, Sullivan, Green, Schoharie, Otsego and some from Delaware that want an Antler Restriction Program initiated.   Of the 200 in attendance 78% were in favor while 14% were against and 8% undecided.         

DEER MANAGEMENT SEMINAR
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Hunters, landowners, and everyone interested in white-tailed deer biology and management are invited to attend a FREE seminar.

Seminar Topic:

What is Quality Deer Management and the QDMA?

Learn how QDM differs from traditional and trophy mgmt.

Find out how QDM improves deer herds, habitat and hunting.

Learn what a QDMA Branch is, what it can do for your community, and how to get involved.  Presented by: Matt Ross Wildlife Biologist/Forester – New England/Canada Regional Director, QDMA  Pole Bridge Hunting Club Wednesday, May 7th, 7:00pm

Paradise Road Cuddebackville, NY 12729

Refreshments and hot dogs will be available for purchase

Directions:   Take either Exit 1 (Port Jervis) or Exit 4 (Middletown) off of Interstate 84. From Port Jervis, follow signs for Route 209 (Kingston Ave). Take a left on CR-7 in Cuddebackville for 3.6 miles. Paradise Rd will be the road on the left. Take Paradise Rd to the end and make a left into the clubhouse. From Interstate 84 Middletown Exit 4, follow Route 17 north, get off Exit 120, and follow Route 211 West for approximately 10 miles. Take a right turn onto Route 209, and 200 feet later take a quick left onto CR-7. Follow directions from above.  Contact Matt Ross (603-335-5213; mross@qdma.com) or Gregg Taylor (845-866-8668; gtaylor@zanderon.com) for more info about the seminar or the QDMA.

Learn more about the Quality Deer Management Association: www.qdma.com

The Quality Deer Management Association is a non-profit 501(c) (3) wildlife conservation organization dedicated to promoting sustainable, high-quality, white-tailed deer populations, wildlife habitats and ethical hunting experiences through education, research, and management in partnership with hunters, landowners, natural resource professionals, and the public.

Region 4 meeting NYSCC:  The next meeting will be held at the Middleburgh Diner on May 21st .       

National Wild Turkey Federation - Schoharie Co.  There were about 65-70 attended the chapter Banquet on April 5th - Best Western. Everyone had a great time and the auction items went very reasonable.  Almost everything was sold and the food was great. Also - we just got news that our Chapter has been given $2,000 from the NWTF SUPERFUND for NYS DEC Karl Parker to complete the work they have been doing in Eminence Forest. We would like to invite him to speak to our group (SCCA) about this project. We have been working 3 years on this Clearing project.  State wide the New York Chapter of the NWTF is a grassroots, nonprofit organization with 6,000 members.  It supports scientific wildlife management on public, private and corporate lands as well as wild turkey hunting as a traditional North American sport.  Since 1976, nearly $1,500,000 has been raised and spent by the New York chapter on projects within the state.  The members have spent more than $440,000 on habitat improvement projects with 26,296 acres impacted through enhancement efforts. The chapter’s projects have spanned 15 Wildlife management areas and five state forests as well as national forest, wildlife refuges and state parks.  Beyond conservation, the New York state chapter has spent over $192,700 on educational programs and literature and more than $93,000 to introduce the state’s youth to the outdoor activities, conservation and hunting. 

Summit Sno Riders:  The website is www.summitsnoriders.com and their meetings are held on the second Monday of each month 7 PM @ the Summit Conservation Club. The website address for the New York State Snowmobilers Association is   http://www.nyssnowassoc.org/clubs/schoharie.htm   

West Fulton Snowmobiles Club: The club recently held a dedication of a newly constructed snowmobile trail connecting Looking Glass to the Fairland truck trail and named the trail the Dorwin Hamm Memorial Trail.    
SUNY Cobleskill College:  The three $250 checks were mailed to the three college students for the DORWIN HAMM MEMORIAL SCHOLARSHIP AWARDS.  Some of the up coming events that the students will partake in will be:  the SUNY Cobleskill Fish & Wildlife Festival, Saturday April 26 and the Northeast Section of the Wildlife Society, May 18-31 held in Castleton, VT. There will also several field trips with the Delaware Otsego Audubon Society this spring.    

Whitetails Unlimited:  Our next meeting will be held in June when the Banquet package will be ordered.   We have a Browning A-Bolt 30-06 left over from last Fall’s banquet, which we are going to raffle off. The drawing will be held at the next September Diner.  Chances will start to be sold after the June meeting.  For chances please contact John Bloomer or Mike Zeh.  Our website address is: www.schoharie-conservation.org/memberclubs/scwu.html. Our National Organization to date has generated over $46.4 million in support of our goals, which are Education, Habitat, Hunting Tradition and Research.   

Long Path Hiking Club Schoharie County Youth group will have about 30 kids to do trail maintenance on Vroman’s Nose, Barber’s property and along the creek by the town park on April 23 with a rain date of April 30th.  On April 12 there was a Leader Choice Hike and on April 26th there will be a hike on the Red Hill Trail.  POC is Mark Traver 295-8039.  The website is being updated hopefully. If you would like to join and become a part of this organization, please contact the Long Path North Hiking Club at PO Box 855 Schoharie, NY 12157. If you need additional information about Club activities, etc., please call Mark Traver at (518) 295-8039.
Dues are: Individual Member: $5.00; Family Membership: $10.00; Supporting Group: $15.00; Sustaining Membership: $25.00; Life Membership: $150.00 All members receive a newsletter and other Club information. For other dues-related questions, please contact Cherie Clapper at PO Box 200, West Fulton, NY 12194 or by phone at (518) 827-4356.

Coby Fish & Game Club:  The club meetings are held on the second Tuesday of the month at 7:00 PM @ the VFW. 

Richmondville Fish & Game Club:  A Gun Hunter Safety course was held on April 16th 6:30 – 9 PM and April 17th, 8 AM – 12 PM.  There were 30 new Gun Hunter certificates presented. 

Central Bridge Fish & Game Club– The next meeting will be held 05/8/07 @ 7:00 PM.  If anybody knows a local sportsmen & sportswomen who would be interested in joining the club please let them know of this meeting date.  Dues are only $10 a year. The club sponsors the Schoharie Pistol Team that uses the range at the clubhouse. The team is looking for pistol shooters. Skeet shooting is open to the public on Sunday at 9:00 a.m. sharp on mornings all year weather permitting.  Contact Jim Mansheffer at (518) 868-2576.  The clubs meetings will be on the second Thursday of each month @ 7:00 PM. For info http://www.schoharie-conservation.org/memberclubs/cbfgc.html
Middleburgh Rod & Gun Club:  The Youth (Age 4-15) Fish Derby will be held on May 17th.  Club approved $300 to Buck A Member donated to New York State Conservation Council.  Youth Archery program has ended with over 158 youths taking part. The club approved a $50 donation to the Sheriff’s Association for storing our guns last year. Trap shoots will start on the last Friday (6:30 PM) in April. Tickets for this year’s Dec. raffle are available. See Bob Britton. There was a Gun Hunters Safety Class held two weeks ago and 41 new Gun hunter certificates were presented. A motion was voted on and passed to leave Bass Regulations as they are for Schoharie Creek (10” size limit). A motion was made and passed to send a resolution to the Schoharie County Board of Supervisors to continue the push for cold water released from the Gilboa Dam.  Remember, lock the gate behind you, going in & coming out.  The computer keeps track.  Any damage done while on your watch, you can be blamed!!!!  For more information check out the club’s website address. www.middleburghrg.com.  

West Fulton Rod & Gun Club:  At the April 1st meeting a drawing for the digital fish finder, donated by John Warner Sporting Shop was won by Perry Garner. The second prize of $50 went to Doug Handy.  The canoe, which the West Fulton Rod & Gun Club won from the SCCA, was also raffle off and won by Jeffrey Amy.  A motion was made, seconded, and passed for a revisit an issue that the club had previously took action on.  The issue is the Antler Restriction Program.  There will be a revote at the next meeting on May 6th.  If you are a member of the club please attend so your voice can be heard.  The club donated $250 to the West Fulton First Responders from the proceeds of the ice fishing derby held in February. The club also donated $100 to the SUNY Cobleskill Wildlife Association.  On June 28th the club will again join the Town of Fulton Historical Society in sponsoring the 5-K run & walk to be held at the Valley Soccer Facilities.  The club is also in the process of seeking the necessary permission from DEC to repair the handicapped fishing facility at Looking Glass Pond.  DEC will survey the pond again this summer to see what recommendations as to fish stocking. 
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The SCCA meeting was adjourned at 10:45 PM. SCCA website address is http://www.schoharie-conservation.org/ My e-mail address is mzeh4@nycap.rr.com Please send any information, which I will try to include in future SCCA newsletters.  I appreciate all the help I can get.  Mike 
April’s meeting date for the SCCA. (Schoharie County Conservation Association) will be at the Cobleskill College in the Curtis-Mott Building on Thursday, April 24th beginning at 7:00 PM.
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